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With the Teacher Unions and Government at loggerheads over pay negations it looks highly 

likely that there will be a number of disruptions to normal school life this year. These 

disruptions are likely to take the form of half or whole day actions  (Union Meetings or Strikes) 

resulting in school closures. The first of these events is happening in early March. 

There will be a paid union meeting for teachers and principals on Tuesday 19 March, which 

means Waikanae School will be closed on Tuesday19 March 2019 between 12.30pm and 

5.00pm. Buses will run at 12.30pm  As there will be very limited supervision available at the 

school we encourage you to pick your children up from 12.30pm. If this is  impossible, please 

contact the school as early as possible so that we can make appropriate arrangements for 

your child. 
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In May this year we will be seeking nominations for three parent representatives on the schools Board of Trustees. If 

you are wanting to find out more about the roles of Board of Trustees, the New Zealand Schools Trustees Association 

(NZSTA) are holding a hui for all who are interested in what the role involves. This will be at Waikanae School on 18 

March at 6.00pm Please see the flyer further on in the newsletter for more information. 

 

Our monthly Board meeting is being held on Thursday 28 February  at 7.30pm in the staffroom. All are welcome.  
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MIGHTY MARCH - Waikanae School Gala ï Saturday March 16th from 10am-2pm!! 

The signs are up and the entertainment is booked! 
  

Itôs going to be an awesome day at the school, please read the information below and help where 
you can ï thank you 
  

HǕngi tickets ï buy now $12! 

Delicious hǕngi meals available at the gala, cooked in the morning in a traditional hǕngi pit. You and 
your family can enjoy this tasty hot meal at the gala or bring it home for dinner. You can also buy in 
bulk and freeze the meals for a rainy day ï yummy, nutritious food for those busy days. 
  

Call into the office and buy your tickets now ï these sell out fast so get in early! 
  

If youôd like to help with the preparation of the hǕngi the day before (Fri 15th March) please contact 
Niamh on niamhmcmanus17@gmail.com 
  

Tombola ï please send a bottle or jar of something to the school so we can wrap it for a tombola 
prize. 

Nice shampoos, oils, non-alcoholic drinks, creams, fancy food items ï everything welcome! There 
will be a prize pizza lunch for the class that brings in the most items. Thank you! 
 

White Elephant ï drop your second-hand goods off at the School Hall on Thursday mornings ï 
8.30-9am. 
  

Volunteers!  We desperately need volunteers for the games, cake and food stalls, lunch provided 
and a fun day guaranteed ï email niamhmcmanus17@gmail.com 

  

MAIN EVENT ï trolley cart races ï this will be huge fun! 

Prizes for: 

¶ Trolley Cart Drag Race 
 

¶ Time trial ï team up with mum, dad or your best buddy and get around the track as fast as 
you can 

 

¶ Most Creative ï the skyôs the limit! 

¶  

¶ Best Fully Recycled Trolley 
 
Get your entries in now ï email Jason on jase.caly@gmail.com 

 Follow us on Facebook ï Waikanae School PTA - https://www.facebook.com/WaikanaeSchoolPTA/ 

 Check out the school website - www.waikanae.school.nz/2232/pages/206-mighty-march-carnival 
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Throughout the year the school can close for Teacher Only Days. Our first in-term T.O.D for 2019 will be on Friday 5 

April. In compliance with the Education Act the school opened early this year which enables the school to effectively ócall 

backô our teachers during their holiday time. Although it might not seem like it, teachers are actually working during their 

holidays when we close for a Teacher Only Day. The actual number of days the school is open for instruction will not be 

shortened. 

As a school we are aware there is a Global School Strike for Climate Justice happening on March 15th. Tens of 

thousands of school students from over hundreds of schools in dozens of cities and towns across the globe will go on 

strike from school on March 15 over political inaction on climate change. They will be joined by adults who will also walk 

out for the day in solidarity with the studentsô actions.  

New Zealand is joining this strike to urge politicians to act promptly and to make climate action an absolute priority. The 

school strike movement was kicked off last year by year 8 students in Central Victoria, Australia who were inspired by 15 

year old Swedish student Greta who started striking in August 2018 and now strikes every Friday.  

The strike is during a school day on Friday the 15th of March where students from around KǕpiti (tertiary, secondary and 

primary)  will have the chance of gathering outside the KǕpiti Coast District Council between 9am-3pm. From our point 

of view, if you are thinking that you would like your child to attend and you decide not to bring your child to school that 

day you must inform the office of their absence. We will record it appropriately on our roll.  

As a school we have decided that a select group of year 8 pupils will go to the event. They will be accompanied by Mrs 

Spencer. 

Year 5-8 Swimming Sports 

Thursday 7 March 

Waikanae Swimming Pool 

9.30am - 1.30pm 

 

Children have been asked to enter either  length ( competitve races) or width ( novelty races) 

Selection for the interschool team will come from competitors in the length races. 

Competitve swimmers leaving school by bus at 9.15am 

¶ 9.30 -11am: All heats for the freestyle events and all finals for backstroke, breaststroke and butterfly. 

¶ All other swimmers are leaving school at 11am by bus, 

¶ Freestyle finals from 11am 

¶ Novelty races from 11.30am followed by 

¶ House relays 

¶ Free swim 

¶ Returning to school from 1:45pm by bus 

 

 

Year 3-4 Swimming Carnival will be on Wednesday 20 March at Otaki Pools. Please see your childôs Seesaw 

page for more information. 

 



This terms Activity Fees have been emailed out to all families. 

Firstly, we send out an Invoice for each child. This means that larger families will get multiple invoices (depending on 

the number of children attending Waikanae School).  

Secondly, the invoices will be followed by a Family Statement (1 per family).  

The amounts for this terms activity fee per syndicate are as follows: 

KEY POINTS 

¶ The Activity Fee is a compulsory payment which the school is able to insist on payment for 

¶ Participation by students in any Activity Fee funded activity is voluntary. 

¶ Any parent that does not wish to pay the Activity Fee must withdraw their child from the Activity Fee funded 

activities. 

¶ We ask that parents withdraw their child by notifying the office (in writing). The easiest way to do this is to 

email the office at this address admin@waikanae.school.nz 

¶ Following notification of a studentôs withdrawal, staff will ensure that 

ß An alternative programme is organised for the student or students concerned.  

ß The  family will not be charged for the activity concerned 

 

The school fully understands that ócash flowô is an issue for many families and as a result the school is completely willing 

and prepared for families to drip feed these accounts over time by setting up an automatic payment. The school 

suggests that something between $5 and $15 per week would resolve all debts owed and reduce the burden of larger 

payments on families.  

 

Our Account is ASB 12-3157-0107950-00  

Please use your childôs name as a reference.  

 

Importantly, we do not have an issue with families being in debt as long as a suitable automatic payment is in operation 

to cover the debt over time.  

Syndicate Description Amount 

Te Waharua Tahi 

 

Rooms 5, 6 and 7 

Hockey,  Fun Swim, Life Education, Discovery Time $13.00 

Te Waharua Tahi 

Rooms 8, 9, 20 and 21 

Hockey, Life Education, Mathletics, Fun Swim, Discovery 

Time 

$21.00 

Te Waharua Rua 

Rooms 2, 3, 4, 18 and 19 

Hockey, Life Education, Mathletics, Fun Swim, Gymnastics $39.00 

Te Aramoana 

Rooms 10, 11, 12  and 13 

Hockey, Dragon Maths, Mathletics, Reading Eggs 

Y6 Camp 

$36.00 

$135.00 

Te Poutama  

Rooms 14, 15, 16 and 17 

Technology, Dragon Maths, Hockey, Fun Swim, Education 

Perfect-Maths 

ΑωςȢππ 
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Our School is proud to be part of the KickStart Breakfast Club with Weetbix and Milk kindly provided by Sanitarium and 
Fonterra! 
  
All Tamariki are welcome to come along for breakfast between 8.30 and 8.50am in the hall on Monday and Friday of 
every week. Everything will be provided so just come along, have a yummy breakfast and catch up with friends before 
school starts. 
  
We aim to start with only a few days initially to see how things go but increase to every day once things are settled in 
and we have volunteers to help with managing the breakfasts ï so if you are interested helping out give the Office a call 
on 04 902 6544. 

CUB 481 parking on yellow lines 

GJK 597 in loading zone driveway 

PLEASE DO NOT PARK IN THE DROP OFF ZONE 

28 February Board of Trustees Meeting- 7.30pm School Staffroom 

4 March Maths Parents Evening 6-7.30pm School Staffroom 

7 March Swimming Sports Year 5-8 

13 & 14 March School Photos 

18 March NZSTA Becoming a Board of Trustees Member Hui 6.00pm 

19 March School Closed from 12:30pm 

20 March Swimming Carnival Year 3-4  

29 March Touch Prize-giving 2pm School Hall 

5 April Teacher Only DayðSchool Closed for Students 

Waikanae School App is a great way to keep informed about what is 

happening in school. 

To make sure you only get the Alerts you want and not those that you donôt go 

into the Hamburger Menu, find óAlert Subscriptionsô and turn on the Alert groups 

that you want to receive messages from. 

Are you a Sports Coach? Would you like to push out Alerts to your Team? If you 

do, then contact the office so that we can give you the powerô 



The forecast is GOOD for Wheels Day  this Friday 

Children are invited to bring their bikes, scooters, skateboards é.with appropriate safety gear to 

school. 

To get the day off to a óWheelieô good start, we are inviting children and parents to join us for 

breakfast. 

All children and parents are invited. NO CHARGE - just turn up! 

Wheels Day breakfast menu will include BBQ sausages, cereal and milk. 

Breakfast will be served between 8 - 8:30am outside the staff room. 

Breakfast participants must supply their own plate, cup and cutlery. Preferably labelled in a plastic bag. Dishwashing 

facilities will not be available! 

A few reminders: 

 

¶ BEFORE SCHOOL: No bikes to be ridden inside the school grounds   

¶ BEFORE SCHOOL: Scooters and skateboards can be used by the ramps - nowhere else. 

¶ All cyclists must wear a helmet. No helmet no ride! 

¶ Children using ramps must wear a helmet. 

¶ Wheels can be used during morning tea and lunch. 

¶ Children in Rooms 6,7,8,9, 20 and 21 can use their bikes on the hard court areas. ALL 

OTHER SYNDICATES  - bikes must be used on the TOP field only. (Please walk your 

bike to and from the field) 

¶ NO wheels allowed on the turf 

¶ The fence outside the staffroom can be used for extra parking spaces for bikes. 

Rememberé.to walk your wheels out of school at 3pméSafety First   

Walk, Wheel and WIN!... 

We are a MovinôMarch School and are participating in this month-long active travel celebration. 

MovinôMarch celebrates the benefits of walking, scooting and biking to school. 

Walking, biking and scooting to school can help increase independence, physical and mental health, decision making 

and road safety skills of our tamariki - and the school benefits from less chaos at the school gate. 

Establishing active travel routines can be a challenge for some families. 

The Active Schools' Toolkit is a great way to find some  tips on how to get around the common barriers: 

Our Year 8 leaders  will have activities and competitions weekly to celebrate Movin March. Watch this space! 

https://www.movinmarch.com/toolkit


Only $5 each 

Order at the School Office  

We are very happy to have Relish Caf® providing our lunches through Lunchonline.  So far we have had great feedback, 

the food looks amazing and also looks good value for money.  A reminder that lunches are available from Tuesday to 

Friday and orders need to be completed by 9am.  Lunches are delivered to school and are available for collection at the 

óstaff entranceô to the school.   

To order go to https://www.lunchonline.co.nz/ 

Te Waharua Tahi are learning to be bucket fillers  


